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Calendar of Events 

NOVEMBER 

Nov 3rd—Tues—Officers’ meeting—7:00 PM 
Nov 5th—Thur—Stated Meeting —5:30 PM Social—6 :15 Dinner—7:30 Meeting 
Nov 12th—Thur—Past Masters’ Night Role call and Stag Dinner—6:15 PM—All 
Masons welcome.  RSVP to the Secretary. 
Nov 17—Tues—The Magic Flute presented by SF Opera 
Nov 18th—Nov 21st—14th World Conference of Masons at California Grand 
Lodge.  Register in advance at Grand Lodge Website: www.freemason.org 
Nov 19th—Thur—DARK 
Nov 24th—Tues—No DPMS 
Nov 26th—Thur—DARK—Happy Thanksgiving! 

DECEMBER 

Dec 1st—Tues—Officers’ meeting—7:00 PM 
Dec 3rd—Thur—Stated Meeting —5:30 PM Social—6 :15 Dinner—7:30 Meeting 
Dec 5th—Sat—Installation of Officers—5:00 PM 
Dec 6th—Sun—Children’s Holiday Party—12 noon 
Dec 10th—Thur—Feast of Saint John the Evangelist—6:30 PM—Stag event 
Dec 11th—Dec 31st—DARK 

 Lake Chabot Chapter Eastern Star meets @ Castro Valley Masonic Center  (CVMC) 

1st & 3rd Friday (8:00 PM) http://www.lakechabot103oes.org 

 Alchor White Shrine meets @ CVMC 2nd & 4th Friday (7:00 PM) 

 Castro Valley DeMolay meets @ CVMC 1st & 3rd Monday (7:30 PM) 

 Unity Assembly Rainbow No. 65 meets @ CVMC 1st & 3rd Tuesday (7:00 PM) 

 Jobs Daughters Bethel No. 261 Hayward meets 1st & 3rd Monday (7:00 PM) @ 

Hayward Masonic Center 

 Jobs Daughters Bethel No. 1 Dublin meets 2nd & 4th Wednesday (7:00 PM) @ 

John Knox Church 

Appendant and Concordant Bodies 

 

You are cordially invited to 

 

Our Annual Public Installation of Officers 

Crow Canyon Lodge, #551 F&AM 

 

Saturday, December 5th, 2015 
 

 

Wine & Hors d’oeuvres Social—5:00 PM 

Ceremony—5:30 PM 

Banquet—6:45 PM 

 

 

Castro Valley Masonic Center 

4521 Crow Canyon Road 

 

 

Please call the Secretary for dinner reservations  

so that we might plan appropriately 

http://www.lakechabot103oes.org


 

 

From the East 

By Bob Pinkerton, P.M.—Worshipful Master 

 

We had our visitation in Columbia and I must 
say that we had a good time.  As may happen 
when you have a degree in a different place 
many small adjustments may have to be made 
to accommodate different facilities.  This made 
things both interesting and a little exciting, but the 2nd best part 
of the degree was holding it in one of the historical lodges in the 
state.  The best part was seeing Brother Sepulveda (Frank) be-
ing initiated into Masonry.  When you see Bro. Sepulveda in 
lodge please make him feel welcome.  Some brothers and their 
significant others came up just for the day, and others spent the 
night and took advantage of visiting the local sites and, in some 

cases, visiting the local wineries in Sonoma.  
Our November meeting will be quite busy with the election of 
next year’s officers.  I am looking forward to seeing the new set 
of officers installed in their respective chairs in December.  I am 
sure they have an exciting agenda planned for the next year.  I 
am sure that you will give our new Master the same or better 
support that I received.  I could not have wished for a better crew 
of officers or better support from the brothers.  You all make the 
difference in this lodge and make it stand as one of the premium 
lodges in the Bay Area (and as far as I am concerned in the state 
as well).  It is with bittersweet, yet excited feelings that I pass on 
the torch to our new Master.    As I get older, my mind does not 
work as well as it used to, and I struggle to keep my work in or-
der. I have been Master four times and it is time for me to step 
out of the active line and have new blood to take over. That being 
said, I cannot think of any greater honor than that in which you 

have entrusted me this last year.  Bless you all. 
The next two months, both being holiday months, will be a great 
chance to spend time with family as our calendar year comes to 
an end.  The last two Thursdays of each month will be dark since 
Thanksgiving and Christmas, as well as other religious holidays 
occur during this time and families will be traveling and visiting 
with one another.   Brothers, I have been looking on the internet 
and other areas of the world celebrate the holidays in different 
manners than we do.  I hope that when we are offering up our 
prayers and thanks to the GAOTU that we remember to include 

the entire species of humanity as well as our close loved ones. 
This is the last Trestleboard article that I will be writing this year 
as Master of the Lodge.  I have been wondering about what to 
write about this time, and always have trouble coming up with a 
topic that may be relevant.   The Holiday season is upon us, alt-
hough Thanksgiving has not yet occurred, the merchants are 
already decorating their stores for Christmas (for the politically 
correct- the Holiday Season) and are already having specials on 
sales.  For some reason, this depresses me rather than uplifts 
me.  It is not even Halloween yet as I write this.  I grew up watch-
ing the old movies and classics such as  Charles Dickens’  “ A 
Christmas Carol”,   “It’s a Wonderful Life” , “Miracle on 34th 
Street” and “A White Christmas”. Although these movies are part 
of our pre 1960’s heritage and reflect a Christmas theme popular 

From the West 

By Michael Ramos—Senior Warden 

 

We once again find ourselves at the beginning 
of another Holiday Season, and with that being 
said, I wish each of you a Bountiful Thanksgiv-
ing, a Happy Hanukah, a Merry Christmas and a 
Safe and Happy New Year. I hope all of you are 
able to spend time with family and friends where good cheer will 

be shared and many wonderful memories will be made.   
As you know, Crow Canyon’s Annual Election of Officers will be 
held Thursday, November 5th at our Monthly Stated Meeting, and 
our Annual Installation of Officers for 2016 will be held Saturday, 
December 6th – Wine & Hors d'oeuvre Social at 5:00 pm, Cere-
mony at 5:30 pm, Dinner Banquet at 6:45 pm. Brethren, please 
do keep in mind that this is a ceremonious Lodge event, so 

please do dress accordingly.  
The following day, Sunday, December 6th, Crow Canyon will host 
its Annual Children’s Holiday Party, which will start at 12:00 pm at 
the CVMC. Beyond sweet treats accompanied by a Magic Show 
for the little ones, I have it on good authority that W.B. Ferrell was 
able to reach Ol’ St. Nick via his trusty Ham Radio – so, Santa 
Claus will be in the building. Please do bring your children, grand-
children, nieces, nephews, as we do hope for a wonderful turn-

out.  
Crow Canyon will be observing the Feast of Saint John the Evan-
gelist, a tad early this year, on Thursday, December 10th – a Ta-
ble Lodge will be opened at 6:30 pm. This historical seven-course 
dinner event is open to all Brethren, of all degrees, in good stand-
ing. Papers will be read and discussion will be lively. Dress is suit 
and tie for Officers and Brethren alike. Ticket prices will be 

at the time, these movies did not celebrate the commercial side of 
Christmas, but rather the human spirit of the season;  that of car-
ing for one another in our relationships and concern about how 
we treat one another, and that of our individual faiths.   Many 
movie critics criticize these movies for being simply moralistic, 
maudlin, and feel good movies.  Yet, I ask, what is the harm in 
feeling good about your fellow man?  I hope you all enjoy your 

holidays.   
One last thought on Masonry.  In my opinion Masonry  is like the 
strong Lighthouse standing on a foundation of bedrock, casting 
its light out in the darkness during the stormy passages of ones 
life that good men may safely navigate the perils of the rocks and 
shoals placed in their  path.  Although it is not a place of worship 
or a  religion, it continually reminds us in everything we do that 
we should follow our faith in our respective beliefs regarding the 
Almighty and allow others to do the same.  Let the light of Mason-

ry shine in all our actions and relations. 
I wish to thank all the Officers, Committee Members, the Kitchen 
crew and other people who have stepped up to the plate when 
needed and helped make this year as successful as it was.  I am 
not going to even attempt to name them all individually as it 
would take more space than I am allotted here,  but you know 

who you are and you have both my love and gratitude. 



 

 

From the Secretary’s Table 

By Don Schauer, Sr., H.A. 
 

The dues statements will be mailed out Monday 
November 12th.  There are still 19 members who 
have not paid their 2015 dues and are in danger of 
being suspended for non-payment of dues.  Please check your 
dues receipt when you receive it.  If there are any errors, please 

advise me ASAP.  
Reservations for our Past Masters Roll Call dinner on November 
12th at 6:15 PM are a MUST.  If you come to the dinner without 
a reservation you may or may not get fed.  Those that made 
their reservation will be fed first. Call me at 510-258-0654. If I do 
not answer,r leave your name on the lodge answering machine.  

This affair is for men only.    
At our November Stated Meeting, we will voting on the by-law 
change to raise the application fees to $300.00 from $175.00. 

Only Master Masons in good standing may vote. 
The 166h Grand Lodge Communication is now in the history 

books.  Below are the results of the voting. 
You may read the entire text by going to the Grand Lodge web-
site, clicking on “forms”, then  “166th Annual Communication” 

second line item from the top. 
 
Grand Masters Decision  

 Masters authority to refuse to admit or exclude members - Passed 
 
Grand Masters Recommendation  

 Permit all form of electronic voting - Passed 
 Permit a flag tribute to be performed during the Installation Cere-

mony for Constituent Lodges - Passed 
 Permit Arch of Steel to be performed during the Installation Cere-

mony for Constituent Lodges - Passed 
 Update Masonic Funeral Service - Passed 
 Add a resident member of the Masonic Home board of Trustees - 

Passed 
 Define Lodge & Grand Lodge Volunteers, covered by Workers 

Compensation Insurance - Passed 
 Set Number of Trustees for Calfornia Masonic Foundation - 

From the South 

By Kem Apak—Junior Warden 
 

It has been a pleasure to serve the lodge and I 
regret I will not be continuing on next term.  Please 

support your newly elected officers. 

David B. Wysock.   70 years, 10 months and 8 days  
Entered into Rest   September 24, 2015  

Great Architect of the Universe, into thine hands we 

commend the soul  of our dear departed brother! 

$45.00 per person, which includes full meal with assorted non-
alcoholic beverages; wine and port for toasting being donated. 
Please see our future Senior Steward Bro. Jonathan Prestage 

for ticket sales and further information.  
The rest of December the Lodge will remain Dark, to reconvene 
for our first Stated Meeting of 2016 on Thursday, January 7th – 
Dinner at 6:00 pm, Lodge Opens at 7:30 pm. Again, I wish eve-
ryone the very best this Holiday Season and I look forward to 

seeing you in the months to come.  

Passed 
 
 Change 12 month residency requirement to apply for degrees - 

Carryover 
 Provides membership continuity for members while on active 

military combat duty - Carryover 
 Update ritual to use the term Holy Writings when describing the 

Sacred Law - Carryover 
 
Unfinished Business 2014  

 Grand Masters right to review trial dismissal - Passed 
 Creates rules governing cemetery property - Passed 
 $1.00 per capita assessment for George Washington National 

Memorial - Passed 
 Add Grand Historian - Failed 
 Permits Candidates Learning Center - Passed 
 
Resolution for Consideration 2015  
 Creates & clarifies procedures for lodge approval of building sale - 

Carryover 
 Permit lodges to invest in Grand Lodge investments - Passed 
 Modifies payment structures for life members - Carryover 
 Clarifies holding an elected office in a research lodge and historic 

lodge - Passed 
 Clean up and clarifies portions of CMC - Passed 
 Required officers to be qualified before election - Failed 
 Eliminates requirement to have the Holy Bible on alter in addition 

to the candidate’s Holy Book - Failed 
 Restore Antranik Jabourian to Masonic Membership - Failed 
 Allows long form lecture of the 1st degree to be delivered by two 

proficient Masons - Carryover 
 Allows long form lecture of the 3rd degree to be delivered by two 

proficient Masons - Carryover 
 
Congratulations to our good Brother David Thorne from Mosaic Lodge, 

who was appointed Senior Grand Deacon. 



 

 

2015 Officers 

 

Master—Robert Pinkerton, P.M. 
510.851.6794 r-pinkerton@sbcglobal.net  

Senior Warden— Mike Ramos 
510.208.1441/ 510.287.6366 cell  551dmps@gmail.com 

Junior Warden—Kem Apak 
415.290.8093 kemapak@gmail.com  

Treasurer—George R. Lumm, P.M. 
510.791.0753/ 510.604.8513 cell  grlumm@pacbell.net 

Secretary—Don Schauer, Sr., H.A. 
510.258.0654  DonRL7@pacbell.net   

Assist. Secretary/Chaplain—William M. Ferrell, P.M., H.A.  
510.886.2288 / 510.520.7242 cell  kb6xa@att.net 

Marshal—Eugene Moore, Jr. 
510.783.8576 

Senior Deacon—Alex Von Stade 
510.483.9574 avstade@gmail.com 

Junior Deacon—Paul Rodriguez-O’Brian 

 

Sr. Steward—Charles Hintz  

 

Jr. Steward—Bill Biddell, H.A. 

 

Tiler—Sammy Tamez, P.M., H.A. 
510.706.5614 samtamez551@aol.com  

Officer’s Coach—Kurt R. Allen, P.M., H.A. 
925.735.1233 kurtrallen@sbcglobal.net  

Candidate Coaches  

Kay Dunn—Castro Valley—510.537.9407   

Roy Tamez  - Hayward 510.537.1077 / 510.684.3047 cell 

Mike Ramos—S. Leandro-Hayward—510.287.6366 cell   

Charles Hintz—San Leandro-Oakland— 510.499.9134. cell  

Ron Katz—Fremont-Hayward—510.375.3137 cell 

 

Inspector of the 319th Masonic District 
Tom Kavishi, P.M. 

925.407.5954  kavishi@comcast.net 

2015 Committees 

Appointments 
 

Audit – Kay Dunn, Robert Logan, Arnie Weinstein, David Allen 

Funeral –Kurt Allen, Bill Ferrell, Bob Pinkerton, Mike Ramos, Kem Apak, 

Alex Van Stade  

Masonic Charity - The Master and the Wardens 

Masonic Hall Association—John Smith-President, Howard Marmor, Ernie 

Nidick, Gerald Woergoetter, Ron Reynolds, Bill Ferrell, Hank Andreotti, 

Brian Ross, Pat Quinn 

Masonic Homes Endowment—Robert Logan  

Membership Retention – Don Schauer, Sr., Bob Pinkerton 

Sunshine—Ernie Nidick,  Les Blake 

 

Events 
 

Child ID—David Allen, Roy Tamez 
Feasts of Saints John, Past Masters & Festive Boards—Charles Hintz & 

Kem Apak 

Visitation to Columbia Lodge—Mike Ramos, Don Schauer 

Masonic Education—Mike Ramos, Kem Apak 

 

Masonic Youth Orders 
 

Castro Valley DeMolay—Pat Quinn—510.755.7891 pdq551@att.net 
Unity Assembly No. 65, Rainbow for Girls—Helen J. Zidek 

HelenJ.Zidek@comcast.net 

Jobs Daughters Hayward No. 261—Laurel M. 559.696.0746 

Jobs Daughters Dublin No. 1— Mrs. Donna Anthony, 510.537.6726  

Sunshine and Visiting 

If you know of an ailing brother or  
Masonic widow who needs some  
cheering up, don’t keep it a secret.   
 

 

Ernie Nidick —Sunshine Chairman 
925.828.6993 bev2ern@comcast.net 
 
Les Blake—Visiting Chairman 

510.581.8497 cherllois@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Monthly Trestleboard of  

Crow Canyon Lodge No. 551 Free and Accepted Masons 

4521 Crow Canyon Road, Castro Valley, CA  94552 

510.274.0725 (lobby, kitchen) 
 

 

Secretary: Don Schauer, Sr. H.A. 510.258.0654 DonRL7@pacbell.net 

Editor: Ron Katz, PM 510.375.3137 rstephen94545@yahoo.com 

 

 

To Reserve the Building  

please call 510.258.0654 

Email crowcanyon551@att.net 

Or go to http://tiny.cc/rentCVMC 
 

 

 

More Useful Links 
 

Read the Trestleboard online—http://tiny.cc/551news 

Our Website—http://www.calodges.org/no551 

Read the Trestleboard on your Device—http://ccletbd.blogspot.com 

Subscribe to our calendar—http://tiny.cc/551subcal 

mailto:r-pinkerton@sbcglobal.net
mailto:551dmps@gmail.com
mailto:kemapak@gmail.com
mailto:grlumm@pacbell.net
mailto:DonRL7@pacbell.net
mailto:kb6xa@att.net
mailto:avstade@gmail.com
mailto:samtamez551@aol.com
mailto:kurtrallen@sbcglobal.net
mailto:kavishi@comcast.net
mailto:pdq551@att.net
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mailto:cherllois@sbcglobal.net
mailto:DonRL7@pacbell.net
mailto:Rstephen94545@yahoo.com
mailto:crowcanyon551@att.net
http://tiny.cc/rentCVMC
http://tiny.cc/551news
http://www.calodges.org/no551
http://ccletbd.blogspot.com
http://tiny.cc/551subcal


 

 

Masonic Family Corner 
 

Bethel No.1 Dublin—In September our Bethel had our regular meeting and participated in the Scottish Games. We also had a fun-filled membership party. 
Thanks to the membership party, we initiated one girl into our Bethel in October! We also had our regular meetings, although one was held in Colombia, and of 
course while out there, our Bethel had a blast. Coming up in November we have our two Bethel meetings, a shrine serving, the holiday boutique, and ice skating in 

San Francisco—Holly C., Senior Princess 

As a footnote: Jobs Daughters International made a significant change to their bylaws.  Now, if a young lady wishes to join Jobs Daughters and is unable to find a 

Masonic relationship, she may be sponsored by a Master Mason and be eligible for membership.—W. M. Ferrell Associate Guardian 

 

Lake Chabot Chapter, Order the Eastern Star— invites all to the Installation of Officers on Friday, Nov. 20th at 8PM at the Castro Valley Masonic Center.  Come 

show your support for our Sisters and Brothers.  Donna “Wynn” Allen, Worthy Matron-Elect.   You’ll come away with a smile and a song in your heart. 

 November/December Birthdays 

George Adams Jr. (11/01) 

Brian Katz (11/03) 

Michael Gallico (11/05) 

Gabriel Amaral (11/06) 

Joseph Stewart (11/06) 

Jack Holt (11/08) 

Robert Douglas (11/11) 

Stevean Allen (11/12) 

Patrick Mc Cord (11/12) 

David Stephenson (11/13) 

Brandon Morrison (11/18) 

Elmer Seutter (11/18) 

James Hooks (11/22) 

Herman Schulack (11/22) 

Douglas Ferreira (11/24) 

Glen Lane (11/24) 

Gary Orr (11/24) 

Ruben Vossekuil (11/24) 

Kurt von Brauch (11/28) 

William Newton (11/29) 

Stanley Clifton (11/30) 

Woody Hibbs (11/30) 

Bill Biddell (12/03) 

John Howard (12/03) 

Mike Ramos (12/04) 

Eric Unti (12/04) 

Verl Rothlisberger (12/05) 

Dave Baratto (12/06) 

Steven Cook (12/09) 

Dan Baca (12/10) 

Charles Goodwin (12/10) 

Thomas Robertson (12/11) 

Kurt Jaeckel (12/12) 

Gilbert Brownfield (12/13) 

Eric Hoffmann (12/13) 

Chris Limnios (12/18) 

Ron Castia (12/19) 

Freddie Wilson (12/19) 

Norvalle May (12/22) 

Clarence Teeters (12/22) 

John Gordon (12/24) 

Kris DeMesa (12/25) 

Jack York (12/25) 

Charles Martin (12/27) 

Alex Von Stade II (12/27) 

Kanti Patel (12/29) 

Jose Zamora (12/29) 

David Middleton (12/30) 

Alfred Orzell (12/31) 

NOVEMBER 
 

Stevean Allen (32) 

Gerald Benatar (51) 
Richard Burgard (56) 
Mark Casperson (5) 
Joseph Clare (56) 

Donald Clendenen Jr. [PM] (23) 
Kay Dunn (12) 

Floyd Fawcett (26) 
Travis Harris [PM] (57) 

Steven Kolden (31) 
Gregory Maier (17) 

Douglas Mc Kay (42) 
Frank Mitchell (39) 

William Newton (57) 
Walter Nieman Jr. (61) 

Earl Oliver (53) 
Leland Peck (65) 

Joseph Pedroni Jr. (52) 
Ronald Polse (58) 

Alvaro Reynoso [PM] (19) 
Augustine Rhee (6) 

Harold Rubin (60) 
Glen Sears Jr. (33) 
Mark Simens (31) 

Bruce Tellardin (34) 
Robert Wagle (40) 
Leslie Yeffa (53) 

 
DECEMBER 

 
Fred Avery [PM] (31) 

Peter Dinos (45) 
James Hooks (50) 

Scott West (2) 

3rd Degree Anniversaries 
 

The following brethren were raised to the sublime  

degree of Master Mason in the months of November and  

December 

Congratulations to our newest Mason, Bro. Sepulveda, initiated at Columbia Historic Lodge 



 

 

Meet the New Grand Master 

 

Brother Martin “David” Perry was raised a Master Mason in Silverado 

Lodge No. 782 of Napa on March 23, 1988.  He served his lodge as 

Junior Warden in 1993.  Following consolidation with Napa Valley Lodge 

No. 93, David served as Master in 1996.  He continued to assist his 

lodge after his term as Master and was recognized with the Hiram 

Award in 1999. 

 

Brother Perry has served the Grand Lodge of California for over fourteen 

years including this year as the Deputy Grand Master.  In 2000, he was 

appointed a District Inspector and acted in that capacity for nine years.  

In 2008, he was appointed the Assistant Grand Lecturer for Division I 

and served four terms until he was elected the Junior Grand Warden in 

2012.  David has served on the Grand Lodge Ritual Committee, the 

Inspectors Training Sub-committee, and the Executive Committee.  He 

has also been a member of the board 

of directors for the Masonic Homes of 

California, Acacia Creek, California 

Masonic Foundation, California Ma-

sonic Memorial Temple, and the Nob 

Hill Masonic Center.   

 

David is a member of Napa Chapter 

No. 30, Royal Arch Masons, and has 

received the Royal and Select Master 

Degrees He is a member of the Scot-

tish Rite Bodies in the Valley of Oakland, Aahmes Shrine Temple, and is 

also a member of Saint Francis Conclave of the Red Cross of  

 

Constantine. David is a member of Silver Spray Chapter No. 59, Order 

of the Eastern Star. 

 

David has been very active with the Masonic youth orders serving as a 

member of the advisory council for Napa Chapter, Order of DeMolay, 

and has received the honorary DeMolay Degree for King Solomon’s 

Chapter.  He is a past member and chairman of the advisory board for 

Napa Assembly No. 7, International Order of Rainbow for Girls, and has 

served multiple terms as Rainbow Dad.  

 

David has been active in the Hopewell Baptist Church and Napa Valley 

Baptist Church where he has served as a Sunday school teacher, direc-

tor and trustee. 

 

He has spent his career as a building service contractor throughout the 

Napa Valley.  

 

David lives in American Canyon with his wife, Jeanette.  They have two 

adult children, Nicholas, who is a Senior DeMolay, and Courtney, who is 

an active Rainbow Girl serving this year as a Member of the Grand Ex-

ecutive Committee, Color Bearer and Representative to Colorado and 

Nevada. 

 

Together we make a profound difference 

The Masons of California are committed to personal growth and making 

a profound difference in the lives of others. 

 

For members 

We are committed to engaging and retaining members and their families 

through an enhanced, sustaining, and relevant membership experience. 

Fellowship, family, and lifelong learning are important to us. Leadership 

development and Masonic education are offered in a variety of formats 

to assist members in their continuous pursuit of knowledge, helping 

them excel both inside and outside the fraternity. 

 

For California public education 

As a fraternity, we have championed many great causes - but perhaps 

none so personal, or so affecting, as that of public education. From help-

ing to establish the nation’s first public school systems to helping bring 

California’s public schools out of crisis in 1920, Masons have been on 

the forefront. 

We continue to be leaders in statewide support of public schools in three 

critical areas: early literacy skills for kindergarteners at high risk for edu-

cational failure; support for advancing instruction in middle school alge-

bra; and scholarships for deserving - but often overlooked - high school 

seniors who might not otherwise have the ability to obtain a higher edu-

cation. 

The Foundation and California Masons support a number of other im-

portant education programs, including advancing nurse education and 

programs benefiting underserved youth. 

 

For those in need 

Relief is one of our enduring and relevant values. We take responsibility 

for the well-being of our brothers, our families, and our communities. It’s 

our obligation. Our philanthropic causes are supported entirely by our 

members’ generous contributions. 

Excellent care and critical services are provided for Masons and their 

wives and widows at our residential communities for seniors and through 

our statewide outreach programs for members and their families who 

are struggling with life’s challenges and transitions. 

The Masonic Center for Youth and Families answers the need for inte-

grated help for youth who struggle with behavioral or mental health is-

sues. The center is an expansion of the fraternity’s commitment to serve 

youth and families in a meaningful and innovative way. 

Center staff- experts in the field of youth psychology- work as a team to 

provide testing, assessment, and treatment planning services under one 

roof. A new approach, this comprehensive, integrated model of care is 

unavailable anywhere else in the country.  
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